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PARENT PAY  


Please note that Parent Pay cannot be used as a credit method of payment for school meals.  If there are insufficient funds on your account you should not be ordering a school meal and should provide a packed lunch for your child instead.  As we approached the end of the financial year this term, there was over £300 in unpaid school meals registered on Parent Pay.





Phew!!!! What a busy term this has been.  The boys and girls have been working hard to complete their Successful Learner Reward Card and have been completing lots of assessments this term too.





Sadly, today we have to say goodbye to Mrs Simms who has worked in The Base at St Andrew’s since it first opened.  She is taking up a music teaching post in Edinburgh and I am sure you will join with me in wishing her well for the future.  We also wish Miss McDevitt, one of our newest Learning Assistants good luck as she moves to Dalkeith High School to work in the Complex Needs Provision there.  Tomorrow will be her last day.





Tomorrow will be Mrs Millar’s last day in Nursery for a wee while as she begins her Maternity Leave.  It’s true to say she is blooming and glowing and is now looking forward to a couple of weeks rest before baby arrives.  





There is an Easter Assembly at 9am tomorrow morning and parents and carers are welcome to join us for this.  School finishes at 12 noon for the Easter break.  All pupils return on Tuesday 23rd April.  On behalf of the staff, thank you for your continued support this term, and have a happy Easter holiday.


Liz Laird - Headteacher
































A huge thank you to all the parent helpers who have helped out with trips, swimming, sports events, school garden and transition events this term.  Every class has now enjoyed a trip which was funded from the Participatory budgeting grant we received this year.  There was a little left over and we have been able to book Gavin Menzies for some additional sports coaching for all classes next term.








